
  

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mike Kerley, President.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was led by Philip Traina, Arlington Interfaith Council, Inc..  Opening the meeting, the 
agenda and time organization rules were approved as submitted.  The minutes of the 
December 7, 2010 meeting were distributed and approved; the Treasurer's report was 
accepted; several announcements were made. 

Program 

The Civic Federation Legislation Committee presented a program of the State Legislative 
delegates.  Delegates Robert Brink, Adam Ebbin, David Englin and Patrick Hope and Senator 
Mary Margaret Whipple participated in the panel. Their presentations were followed by a 
number of member delegate questions and discussion.  

The Civic Federation Public Services Committee presented a program on the County's new 
Snow Removal ordinance and Winter Storm preparation.  Hunter Moore, Assistant Deputy 
County Manager and Dave Hundelt, Department of Environmental Services addressed the new 
ordinance, what the County was doing to meet their responsibilities and how Civic Associations 
can help.  Deborah Johnson, Senior External Affairs manager, Dominion Virginia Power 
addressed their effort for winter storm preparedness and compliance with the Arlington 
ordinance.  (Presentations are on civfed.org) 

 
Unfinished and New Business 
There was no unfinished and no new business. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:01 until the next membership meeting on February 1, 2011. 

Submitted by    
Peter Olivere   
Civic Federation Secretary 

Minutes ACCF Membership Meeting 

7:30 p.m.  January 4, 2011 -  Hazel Conference Center 

 


